
Transportation Engineering Division 
39550 Liberty Street, Fremont, CA  94538 
Mailing address: P.O. Box 5006, Fremont  CA 94537-5006 
Phone: 510-494-4745   Fax: 510-494-4751 
transportationengineering@fremont.gov  

 
 

Crosswalks 

 
Crosswalks are either "marked" or "unmarked".  The California Vehicle Code 
defines a "crosswalk" as the portion of a roadway at an intersection, which is an 
extension of the curb and property lines of the intersecting street or is any other 
portion of a roadway that is marked as a pedestrian crossing location by painted 
lines. A "marked crosswalk" is any crosswalk that is delineated by white or yellow 
painted markings placed on the pavement.  All other crosswalk locations are 
therefore "unmarked".  
 

          
           Marked crosswalk               Unmarked crosswalk 

At any crosswalk (marked or unmarked), drivers must yield the right-of-way to 
pedestrians.  Crosswalks are marked mainly to encourage pedestrians to use a 
particular crossing. Studies conducted on the relative safety of crosswalks support 
minimal installation of marked crosswalks. A marked crosswalk can give 
pedestrians a false sense of security.  At all crosswalks, both unmarked and 
marked, it is the pedestrians' responsibility to be cautious and alert while 
crossing.  

Crosswalks are marked at intersections where it is necessary to direct pedestrians 
to cross at the safest location.  The City does not paint crosswalks at mid-block 
locations. 

If you have any questions regarding the information above or you would like to 
request a crosswalk installation, please contact the Transportation Engineering 
Division by completing an online form or by calling (510) 494-4745. 
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